

Queensway Secondary School

2A Margaret Drive Singapore 149295 Tel: 6474 1421 • 6476 6416 Fax: 6474 1302 Email: qss@moe.edu.sg

11 May 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians and Graduating Students of QSS,

I trust that you are having a break after the full Home-Based Lessons in the past month, yet I am also sure that many of you are concerned about your GCE examination that is upcoming. Be assured that MOE and all of us, your teachers are very concerned for you and will make plans that would support you in the process as we care very much for you and how you will be able to achieve your goals.

As you would have heard from Minister Ong and also read in my recent letter to you, we have made plans for Graduating Students to return to school in Weeks 3 and 4 where you can engage in consulting with your teachers. Please find attached the schedule for your class over the next 2 weeks. We will follow MOE's guidance on how we progress following after the school holidays and advise you accordingly.

For these 2 weeks during the May school holidays, it is not compulsory for you to attend the consultations, except for those who do coursework and for laboratory lessons, as these are quite necessary. Arrangements have also been made for you and your classmates to limit interactions only with the same group of students who take the same subjects in the class with your teachers. We want for you to arrive punctually and leave immediately after your lessons as classes will be staggered in their arrival and dismissal times to reduce interactions between students of different classes. There will also be no food sold in the canteen during this period so you should have your breakfast/lunch before or after your lessons.

It is important that all of you:

- Wear your face masks from the time you leave your home till you return home. Thus, face masks will be worn at all times including in school.
- Bring your personal Oral Digital Thermometer (ODT) as all students will be required to take your temperature before the first lesson begins.
- You will be assigned a seat throughout the duration of this period and you will not change your seat
 unless instructed by your teachers. We will be maintaining a safe distance space of 1m between all
 students in class.
- Read the class schedule carefully, especially the following areas:
 - Take note of the group that you are in for the sessions, and <u>only</u> turn up for the session that you are assigned to. For example, for some sessions, students are split into 2 groups based on your register number. When this is not feasible, students are split into defined groups and the grouping can be found in the class schedule.
 - Take note of the venues for the sessions. To ensure that students do not congregate on the same levels, classrooms are all in the usual block but spread out on different levels. Hence the venues are not your usual classroom venues.
 - Instructions for the sessions, such as materials to bring, would be relayed by your subject teachers to you via SLS.























Queensway Secondary School

2A Margaret Drive Singapore 149295 Tel: 6474 1421 • 6476 6416 Fax: 6474 1302 Email: qss@moe.edu.sg

 Your parents/guardians must give consent for you to return to school in Weeks 3 & 4 for the sessions that you would like to attend, as shown in the class schedule. Consent must be given via the Form SG link by this Thursday, 14 May, 5pm.

I look forward to your co-operation in this matter as we support you in your preparations for your GCE examination. If you have any queries, please contact your Class mentors or you can email directly to me.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Tan Chong Tze

Principal



















